EAST CENTRAL REGIONAL COMMUNICATIONS COUNCIL
E911 MEETING
Thursday, April 13, 2023; 8:30 a.m.
City & County Government Center, 520 3rd Street Room 300 (3rd floor)


Board members present: Larry Jensen (County Commission) and Jacob Meshke (Assistant City Manager). 

Others present: Bob Hill (County Emergency Management/Zoning), Marty Stanwick (SO), Stacy Steffensen (Commission Dept. Director), Drew Garry (BPD), Shawn Peterson (BPD), and Pete Bolzer (Fire Dept.). 

Members absent:  Ryan Krogman (County Commission), Michael Drake (BPD), and Paul Briseno (City Manager)

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Jensen.

Approve Minutes:  Meshke / Garry moved to approve the minutes of the January 2023 meeting.   All present voted aye.  Motion approved.

Non-Recurring Bills: Garry provided an overview of non-recurring bills. Meshke/Garry made a motion to approve the non-recurring bills. All present voted aye. Motion approved. 

Quarterly numbers: Garry reviewed the quarterly numbers. 


Old Business:
Update on staffing: (New Hires, Promotions, reassignments, and graduations)
Garry updated the committee on the new hire and the promotions of Caleb Johnson and the reassignment of JoLynn Longville to lead dispatchers. He also mentioned two dispatchers graduated from the state academy.

New Business: 
Discussion on problems with Volga Repeater: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Garry explained to the committee there have been interment problems with the Volga repeater which is affecting Volga Fire. We are waiting to see if the problem happens again and then we will work with the private business around to see where the problem is coming from. Hill asked when the new water tower will be going up. Garry said they will let us know and might be an option to relocate the repeater but would need approval. The cost to move the tower would be between 3,000 - 5,000. Hill said he would talk with Volga’s City Manager about approval. 


Update on the new Siren: 
Garry updated the committee that BMU is going to donate a used pole for the new siren. Clites is working on the cost. Garry asked the committee if there was an exact location picked out for the location. Hill stated not that he is not aware of and suggested calling Federal Signal to come up and to a test to identify a location for coverage. 


Member Reports:
Meshke updated the committee about the city is continuing to explore the new building options and will have more information at our next meeting. 

Hill stated we will be going back to siren testing due to the nice weather.

Jensen spoke about the road closed due to a train blocking the road near Aurora. 

Steffensen stated Brookings County has received a Court House Security Grant for updates to the courthouse. 

· Next meeting: Thursday, May 18, 2023, at 8:30 a.m.
· Regular quarterly meetings are held in January, April, July, and October on the third Thursday of the month.  Budget discussion is held in May.

Submitted by Chris Larson

